
WENDY W. BERGER 
DISTRICT JUDGE 

July 26, 2019 

Governor Ronald D. Desantis 
Office of the Governor 
The Capitol 
Tallahassee. FL 32399-0001 

DISTRICT COURT OF APPEAL 
FIFTH DISTRICT 

300 SOUTH BEACH STREET 
DAYTONA BEACH, FLOIUDA 32114 

TELEPHONE 386.947.1513 

FAX 386.947.1562 

Re: Resignation of Judge Wendy W. Berger, Fifth District Court of Appeal 

Dear Governor Desantis, 

On Wednesday, July 24, 2019, the United States Senate confirmed my nomination to serve as a United 
States District Judge. I now tender to ou notice of my resignation as a District Judge on Florida's Fifth 
District Court of Appeal, effective upon y official appointment by President Donald J. Trump to the 
United States District Court for the Middle District of Florida. 

It has been an honor and privilege to serve the people of the Fifth District. Words cannot fully express 
my appreciation for the many talented and honorable judges, attorneys, bailiffs, clerks, and judicial 
assistants I have had the pleasure to work with throughout my career on the bench. Each of them work 
tirelessly to better the administration of justice throughout our great State. 

I am forever grateful for having had the special privilege to serve the people of Florida as a state court 
judge and I will draw from this valuable experience moving forward. 

Thank you for your attention to this matter. I wish you continued success as you lead the State of 
Florida. 

Copies to: 
The Honorable Charles T. Canady, Chief Justice, Florida Supreme Court 
The Honorable Kerry I. Evander, Chief Judge, Fifth District Court of Appeal 
Mr. Joseph W. Jacquot, General Counsel, Executive Office of the Governor 


